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Dear Parent or Guardian,
This letter is to inform you that this childcare facility is experiencing a gastrointestinal (GI) outbreak. If your child has been having symptoms of diarrhea and/or vomiting, you are being asked to keep your child at home until the diarrhea and vomiting are gone, without the use of medication, for at least 24 hours.
In Washington State, a child is not permitted to attend childcare if s/he has three or more episodes of watery diarrhea, or vomiting two or more times, in a 24-hour period. If the child has one bloody diarrhea episode in a 24-hour period, s/he cannot attend childcare until the problem is resolved.
Many viruses, bacteria, and parasites can cause diarrhea and vomiting. Viruses such as rotavirus or norovirus can cause severe illness and outbreaks in congregate settings, like a childcare center.
Dehydration (fluid loss) is the main concern when a child has a diarrheal illness. Please make sure your child receives plenty of fluids. The Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) recommends rehydration solutions, such as Pedialyte® or Enfalyte®, to help replace lost body fluids and electrolytes.  These products are available in most drug or grocery stores. If they are unavailable, encourage drinking sufficient water to maintain fluid levels. Consult your healthcare provider about the best treatment for your child.
If diarrhea and vomiting symptoms worsen or are accompanied by a fever, blood in the stool, or prolonged vomiting, risk of dehydration increases. If this occurs, please contact your healthcare provider immediately.
Gastrointestinal illness is often spread by eating food or drinking water that has been contaminated with vomitus or feces from an infected person. This is known as fecal-oral transmission. Frequent, thorough handwashing helps to prevent the spread of infection. Wash your hands and your child’s hands after diapering or assisting with toileting and before eating or preparing food. Clean and disinfect all toys and surfaces frequently, especially when your child is ill. Clean by using warm soapy water and then disinfect using a Clorox or Lysol product. Use diapers with waterproof covers or plastic pants that can contain watery stools and urine.
If you have further questions concerning diarrheal illnesses, consult your healthcare provider or contact the Spokane Regional Health District’s Disease Prevention and Response division at (509) 324.1442.
Sincerely,
01/2019
